
                          
 

 
 
 
 
  
Simon Gallagher  
Director of Planning  
Department for Communities and Local 
Government  
Third Floor, Fry Building  
2 Marsham Street  
London, SW1P 4DF 
Via Email: 
planningresources2@communities.gsi.gov.uk 

 
 
 
Dear Mr Gallagher  
 
In reply to your letter of 21

st
 February 2017 I am writing to certify that the London Borough of 

Havering has determined to:  
 
Accept the proposed 20% increase in planning application fees. 
 
I confirm that the amount raised through these higher fees will be spent entirely on planning 
functions. I can also confirm that the full legal name for this authority to be used in regulations 
is London Borough of Havering. 
 
Confirmation of the legal name is included in the table in Annex C and contained with this 
letter. 
 
I submit the following information, as requested. 
 

 2016/17 2017/18 

Estimated expenditure on  
development management 

 £1,644,933  £1,881,820 

Estimated income generated 
from planning application fees 

 (£1,055,600)  (£1,128,003) 

Estimated additional income 
generated from higher planning 
fees  

N/A   (£225,601) 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Debbie Middleton  
SECTION 151 OFFICER (INTERIM) 

Debbie Middleton 

Section 151 Officer (Interim) 
 

London Borough of Havering 
Town Hall 
Main Road 
Romford 
Essex 
RM1 3BB 
 

Telephone: 
e-mail: 
Switchboard: 
Text Relay: 

01708 431243 
Debbie.Middleton@havering.gov.uk 
01708 434343 
18001 01708 434343 
(for the hard of hearing) 

 
Date: 13th March 2017 
 
www.havering.gov.uk  


